Hong Kong Exchanges and Clearing Limited and The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited take no
responsibility for the contents of this announcement, make no representation as to its accuracy or
completeness and expressly disclaim any liability whatsoever for any loss howsoever arising from or
in reliance upon the whole or any part of the contents of this announcement.

This announcement is for information only and is not intended to and does not constitute, or form
part of, an invitation or offer to acquire, purchase or subscribe for any securities of the Company.
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ANNOUNCEMENT ON WITHDRAWAL OF
APPLICATION FOR THE PROPOSED RMB SHARE ISSUE

This announcement is made pursuant to Rule 13.09 of the Rules Governing the Listing of Securities
on The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited and the Inside Information Provisions under Part
XIVA of the Securities and Futures Ordinance (Chapter 571 of the Laws of Hong Kong).

Reference is made to the announcements dated 17 June 2020, 24 June 2020, 1 September 2020, 17
September 2020 & 28 September 2020 and the circular dated 6 July 2020 (the “Circular”) of Geely
Automobile Holdings Limited (the “Company”) in relation to, among other things, the Proposed
RMB Share Issue under the Specific Mandate to be listed on the Sci-Tech Board. Unless otherwise
stated, terms defined in the Circular shall have the same meanings when used in this announcement.

In view of the Company’s business decisions and strategic adjustments, after careful studies and
discussion with the professional parties involved in the Proposed RMB Share Issue and as considered
and approved by the Board in the Board meeting held on 25 June 2021, the Company decided to
withdraw the application for the Proposed RMB Share Issue on the Sci-Tech Board.

In view of the healthy business operation of the Group, withdrawing the application for the Proposed
RMB Share Issue on the Sci-Tech Board will not give rise to any material adverse impact on the
financial position or operation of the Group. When the relevant conditions are met, the Company will
actively promote the listing work of Renminbi share issuance.



Shareholders and potential investors of the Company are reminded to exercise caution when
dealing in or investing in the securities of the Company.

By order of the Board
Geely Automobile Holdings Limited
David C. Y. Cheung
Company Secretary

Hong Kong, 25 June 2021
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